
 

MADISON HEIGHTS POLICE DEPARTMENT 
280 W. Thirteen Mile Rd. Madison Heights, MI 48071 

Phone: 248-585-2100         Fax: 248-585-8090 

 
Brent S. LeMerise                              Jeffrey M. Filzek 

 Chief of Police                  Deputy Chief of Police 

 
 

TO:  Melissa Marsh, City Manager 

 

FROM: Brent LeMerise, Police Chief 

 

DATE:  April 29, 2024 

 

SUBJECT: Recommendation to extend Oakland County Tactical Consortium (OAK-TAC) 

Agreement 

 

 

In 2012, Oakland County established the Oakland County Tactical Consortium (OAK-TAC) to 

address the needs of Oakland County agencies regarding training procedures, additional personnel, 

and resources for emergency incidents. The City of Madison Heights entered into the OAK-TAC 

Agreement in 2013. 

 

Attached is the updated OAK-TAC Agreement which amends and replaces the Interlocal 

Agreement that was established in 2012. The new agreement cleans up existing language in the 

document, adds three (3) “trustee” positions to the board, and allows the board to appoint a 

fiduciary, which will be Oakland County Emergency Management. The City of Madison Heights 

is still budgeted for annual membership, and there is no discussion of raising membership dues, 

and no additional costs to our city. There is still a 30-day cancellation clause if the City of Madison 

Heights chooses to terminate the agreement. 

 

I have reviewed the agreement and there was nothing of concern located within the document, 

therefore I recommend the City of Madison Heights extend the OAK-TAC Agreement. I am 

forwarding it to you to present to the City Council for approval. If the City Council approves the 

extension, OAK-TAC is requesting the agreement be signed and returned by July 1, 2024. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
 

Brent LeMerise 

Police Chief 


